PHILADELPHIA ACADEMY OF SURGERY

Daniel T. Dempsey, M.D., President John R. Clarke, M.D., President-Elect Joel J. Roslyn, M.D., Vice President David H. Levien, M.D., Secretary Episcopal Hospital 100 East Lehigh Avenue Philadelphia, PA 19125 Donna J. Barbot, M.D., Treasurer David L. Paskin, M.D., Recorder Thomas V. Whalen, M.D., Chairman Committee on Scientific Business Anthony J. Del Rossi, M.D., Councilor John S. Kukora, M.D., Councilor John L. Rombeau, M.D., Councilor

Stated Meeting Minutes February 1, 1999

- 1. President's Report- Dr. Dempsey presented a plaque to Dr. Del Rossi who was warmly applauded for an outstanding job as President of The Philadelphia Academy of Surgery this past year. Dr. Dempsey announced with regret the passing of two destinguished surgeons and Fellows of the Academy. He indicated that Dr. Comerota will give a memorial for Dr. Willis P. Maier and Dr. Rolandelli for Dr. Paul Nemir at the March 1, 1999 meeting of The Academy. A memorial for Dr. Paul Nemir is to be held at Graduate Hospital in Boehm Auditorium Friday, February 5, 1999 at 4:30 pm and all were encouraged to attend.
- 2. Secretary's Report-Dr. Jonathan Cilley, Jr. was read for the second time and is eligible to be introduced at the March meeting.
- 3. Scientific Meeting- Dr. Calvin Ernst moderated an excellent meeting on vascular surgery. Dr. Anthony Comerota spoke on carotid artery disease, Dr. Keith Calligaro on peripheral arterial occlusive disease, and Dr. Ernst on renovascular hypertension. The presentation was very well received.

Respectfully submitted,

David Levien, M.D.

Secretary